
ST. THERESE OF LISIEUX 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

The Faith Community of 

2020 91st STREET 

KENOSHA, WI 53143 

(262) 694-4695 

 

VISIT US AT OUR 

PARISH WEBSITE: 

www.st-therese-kenosha.org 

https://www.facebook.com/

st.therese.kenosha/  

 

OUR PARISH MISSION 

We are a welcoming 
Christian family 

committed to Catholic 
values, responding 
to the call of Christ 

revealed in the diversity 
of human need. We 
practice a conscious, 
living, active faith  

in a community whose 
source of strength is 

the Eucharist. 
 

Miraculous Prayer 
to the Little Flower 

 
O Little flower of Jesus, ever con-
soling troubled souls with heavenly 
graces, in our unfailing interces-
sions I place my confident trust. 
From the heart of our Divine  
Savior, petition the blessings of 
which I stand in greatest 
need...........Shower upon me your 
promised roses of virtue and grace, 
Dear St. Therese, so that swiftly 
advancing in sanctity and perfect 
love of neighbor, I may someday 
receive the crown of life eternal.  
   Amen 

October 23, 2022  Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time   
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Lincolnshire Marriott Resort,  

Ten Marriott Drive 

 Lincolnshire, IL 60069  

Auction Preview 4:00 pm I Private Champagne and 

Hors d'oeuvres Reception 4:30 pm  

Dinner and Program 6:00 pm  

TICKETS: wsficatholicradio.org - 

224.206.8455 or info@wsfiradio.org  

Sponsorships: $25,000* I $10,000** I $7,500 I 

$5,000 I $2,500   
* includes seating for four with Archbishop 
Cardileone and a VIP Table for ten  
** includes seating for two with Archbishop 
Cardileone and a VIP table for ten  

It’s murder’: Quebec physicians group 

slammed for proposing to euthanize 

‘severely ill’ babies 
Alex Schadenburg, Euthanasia Prevention Coalition 

(LifesiteNews, Oct. 12, 2022) – The National Post published 

a thorough article by journalist Catherine Lévesque on Octo-

ber 11. Lévesque explains: “Dr. Louis Roy, from the Quebec 

College of Physicians, told the Commons’ Special Joint 

Committee of Medical Assistance in Dying (MAID) on Fri-

day that his organization believes MAID can be appropriate 

for infants up to age one who are born with ‘severe malfor-

mations’ and ‘grave and severe syndromes’ for which their 

‘prospective of survival is null, so to speak.’”  

     Lévesque first quoted from Krista Carr with “Inclusion 

Canada”: “Most families of children born with disabilities 

are told from the start that their child will, in one way or 

another, not have a good quality of life… Canada cannot 

begin killing babies when doctors predict there is no hope 

for them. Predictions are far too often based on discrimina-

tory assumptions about life with a disability”. Carr then said: 

“An infant cannot consent to their own death. This isn’t 

MAID, it’s murder. And providing MAID to a person who 

cannot consent is a standard that is wildly dangerous for all 

persons with intellectual disabilities in Canada.” 

     To further clarify the position of the Québec College of 

Physicians, Léveque quoted from a Dec. 2021 press release 

which said that MAID could be an avenue for infants who 

are subject to “extreme suffering that cannot be soothed, 

coupled with very dark prognostics,” while adding that this 

treatment would have to be regulated by a “strict protocol.” 

The College mentioned the Netherlands’ Groningen Proto-

col – a detailed process that includes unbearable suffering 

confirmed by at least one doctor and informed consent from 

both parents – as an avenue to explore in Canada for eutha-

nasia for severely ill newborns. It also recommended making 

MAID accessible to minors from 14 to 17 years old, with the 

authorization of parents or of a tutor.  

     Léveque quoted comments made by National Post col-

umnist Ben Woodfinden, who originally reported about 

Roy’s testimony: “Assisted death or suicide isn’t even the 

right word for what’s being described here. A baby cannot 

consent, a baby cannot decide they want to end their own 

life, it’s not about any kind of ‘choice’ or ‘autonomy.’ It’s 

straight up infanticide”. 

     American disability activist and film maker Dominic 

Evans told Léveque:” I have many friends who were told 

this in infancy who have lived into adulthood and have 

thriving lives.” I told Léveque that infant euthanasia is not 

about “autonomy” or “choice” and it opens the door to fur-

ther expansions. Now, it’s not about my autonomy, my 

choice. If I can do that to a newborn, why can’t I do that to 

someone who never asked for it, who never showed any 

interest in it but now has Alzheimer’s? 

     Once the door to killing without consent is completely 

opened, the swath of people who become eligible for being 

killed expands exponentially.  

mailto:info@wsfiradio.org
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All Saints Day Party 

Families of Mt. Carmel and St. Therese parishes are invited to 

participate in an All Saints Day Party following the All Saints 

Day Mass at Mt. Carmel on Tuesday November 1st. A light meal, 

children's games, prizes, and guessing jars will be provided. Chil-

dren are encouraged to dress as their favorite Saint and participate 

in the Costume Contest. 

When: Tuesday November 1st, 2022 

5:45pm Mass with Party immediately following Mass 

Where: Mt. Carmel Church 

Please register to attend: https:forms.gle/1H4qhsYPMQCzmuFZ7 

Parish Support: 
Weekend of Oct 9, 2022  $4,154.00 

Budgeted weekly need… $5,567.00 

 Weekly offertory       $4,154.00 

 Over/Under budget         ($1,413.00) 
Plan YTD         $72,371.00 

Actual             $64,223.00 

Shortfall (3 months)    ($8,148.00) 

Sign up for FLOCKNOTE which enables you to receive 

important news and info. about the parish through texts & 

emails. To sign up: Send the word LOOP (typed in all caps) 

as a text message to this address: 84576. Then you’ll be part 

of the “flock” & receive notes. Please pass this info on to oth-

ers!  

Fr. Campbell’s Wednesday 6am Men’s Bible 

Study will meet using ZOOM. Contact Fr. Camp-

bell for the link at frcampbell@olmckenosha.org. 

All Saints Day, Tuesday, November 1 
A Holy Day of obligation. 

Vigil Mass: Monday, Oct. 31, 5:45pm 
Masses: 8:00am & 7:00pm 

All Souls Day, Wednesday, November 2 
  Masses at 8:00am & 5:45pm 

The MARIAN HOUR with Fr. Campbell WSFI 88.5 FM 

& and now also on 750AM every 2nd & 4th Wednesday. 

Next program: Wed. October 26, at 2pm. 

PRAY for the SICK in our PARISH, and 

visit them if possible: Pat Ware, William 

Wasurick, Mary Jo Koski, Florence 

Klappa, Daniel Lenegar, Jennifer Johnson, Laurie Smith, Jean 

Ammendola, Maria Koble, Aileen Hafferkamp, Billie Knutsen, 

Richard & Kathleen Bertola, Lawrence W. Klein Sr., Diana 

Sauter, Donald Glade, Michelle Jenewein. Call rectory for 

other sick persons 694-4695. 

Sign up for FORMED: A program which gives our Parishion-

ers free access to many Catholic Programs and family friendly 

movies. To create a new FORMED account, follow these 

steps: 1. Visit FORMED.org; 2. Click Sign Up; 3. Select “I 

Belong to a Parish or Organization”; 4. Find your parish by 

name or zip; 5. Enter your email, you’re in!  

Friday Eucharistic Adoration: 

Friday adoration begins after 8am Mass, 

closes w/Benediction at 5pm. First Fri-

day adoration continues to Saturday 6am. 

The Most Important Elections Ever  

for the Pro-Life Cause 

Importance of Electing Pro-Life Lawmakers 

in the Upcoming November 8 Election 
by Fr. Frank Pavone, National Director, Priests for Life 

President Biden has said that abortion is on the ballot 

this November, and indeed it is. Since the courts will 

no longer so easily block pro-life laws, the time is 

more urgent than ever to elect pro-life lawmakers. This 

is the moment we as a pro-life movement have been 

waiting for. In the post-Roe world, we are learning it 

isn’t just pro-life legislatures, pro-life governors and a 

pro-life Congress that matters (and we have to fight in 

all those arenas against pro-abortion laws), but also pro

-life city council members, pro-life mayors, pro-life 

judges, and pro-life school and library boards. 

Biden Pledges Democratic Party Support for Abor-

tion: Reuters news service reported on Tuesday morning, 

Oct 18: “President Joe Biden, under renewed pressure 

over high inflation with mid-term elections approaching, 

will say on Tuesday he plans to send a bill to Congress to 

guarantee abortion rights if Democrats control the legis-

lature next year. . . . He is trying to rally the party and its 

supporters around abortion rights, which were sharply 

curtailed by the Supreme Court's decision nearly four 

months ago to overturn the landmark Roe v Wade ruling. 

‘He will say that if the American people elect more 

Democratic Senators in November and keep the 

House Democratic, the first bill he will send to the 

next Congress will be to codify Roe -- and he will sign 

it around the 50th anniversary of the Roe decision,’ a 

Democratic official said.” 

Holy Name Society  
will be having a meeting on Sunday, October 30 

after the 8:30 am Mass in the hall.  All men of 

the parish are invited.  



Parish Directory 
 

Weekend Masses Saturday Evening 4:00 PM 
 Sunday Morning 8:30 & 10:30 AM 
Weekday Masses Monday, Tuesday & Friday 8:00 AM 
 Wednesday 5:45 PM 
 No 8:00 AM Mass on Thursday or Saturday 
Holy Day Masses  Please consult Sunday bulletin. 
Confessions Saturday       3:00 to 4:00 PM 
 Sunday  
First Fridays Eucharistic Adoration: 8:30 AM Friday to   
 6:00 AM Saturday 
Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions (Follow the Wednesday 5:45 PM Mass) 
 

Parish Telephones Parish Office 262-694-4695 
 Fax 262-694-7284 
 Rel. Ed. Coor 262-705-9097 
Liturgical Musician      Jan Sleyster 262-331-4734  
Sacristan                      
 
All Saints Catholic School  262-925-4000 
St. Joseph Catholic Academy 262-654-8651 
 

Parish Mailing Address 2020 91st Street • Kenosha, WI 53143 
Fr. Campbell FrCampbell@olmckenosha.org 
Fr. McDermott mcdermottrt@aol.com 
E-mail & Bulletin E-mail valang@tds.net 
Parish Web Site www.st-therese-kenosha.org 
K-6 Rel. Ed. Coor beth.sturino@wi.rr.com 
7-12 Rel. Ed. Coor religiouseducation@olmckenosha.org 
Heather Schweitzer 262-914-2288 
 

Parish Staff 
Pastor .....................................Rev. Fr. Dwight P. Campbell, S.T.D. 
Shared Associate Pastor…………...Rev. Fr. Robert T. McDermott 
Rel. Ed. Coor............................................................... Beth Sturino 
Liturgical Musician....................................................... Jan Sleyster 
Parish Secretary & Bulletin Editor ............................ Mary E. Vestal 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 
Robert Beales, Trustee Treasurer   Joyce Hui 
Jim Lauzon, Trustee Secretary   Ray Irving 
Paul Gillespie, Chairman   Patricia Soens 
Claudia Volpentesta, Vice-Chairman   Jerome Pudelek 
Rita Van Guyse, Secretary    
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) Adults or children 
interested in baptism, reception into the Catholic Church, Confir-
mation and/or First Communion, please contact the Parish Office. 
 

Baptism  Please call the Parish Office to arrange for Baptism. 
Those who wish to have a child baptized must be attending Sunday 
Mass regularly for at least four months.  
 

Marriage  Please call the Pastor at least six months in advance to 
make arrangements. Couples who are sharing the same abode will 
be asked to live separately prior to their marriage. 
 

Home Visitation Anyone unable to attend Mass because of sick-
ness/old age, contact the Parish Office. 
 

Estate Planning Please keep St. Therese in mind when planning 
your estate. This is a wonderful gift that will last many years. 
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PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 

 

Monday through Thursday 7:30 am to 2:45 pm 

Closed Friday 
 

Please submit bulletin announcements in writing to the 

Parish Office or e-mail to valang@tds.net by 9:00 AM  

Thursday of the week before publication. 

 

PRIVACY LAWS:  Please notify the Parish Office if 

you or a family member is in the hospital, nursing 

home, hospice, etc.  With the new privacy laws, medi-

cal institutions will not call unless you ask them to no-

tify the Parish.  If you would like a home visit, please 

call the Parish Office or Homebound Ministry. 

MASS INTENTIONS for the Week 

Monday, October 24 

8:00 AM   † Alice Von Hildebrand  

Tuesday, October 25 

8:00 AM     Liz Stancato 

Wednesday, October 26 

5:45 PM  †  John Morehouse 

Thursday, October 27 

8:00 AM  † No Mass 

Friday, October 28 

8:00 AM  † William Jaskolski † Michael Jaskolski 

Saturday, October 29 

4:00 PM  † Phyllis Giovannoni 

Sunday, October 30 

8:30 AM † Paul Stein 

10:30 AM † For Members of the Parish   

Saints  & Readings:  

Week of October 23, 2022 

Sunday: 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time; World Mission Sun-

day; St. John of Capistrano, Priest, Sir 35:12-14, 16-18/Ps 

34:2-3, 17-18, 19, 23 [7a]/2 Tm 4:6-8, 16-18/Lk 18:9-14  

Monday: St. Anthony Mary Claret, Bishop, Eph 4:32—5:8/

Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6/Lk 13:10-17  

Tuesday: Eph 5:21-33/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5/Lk 13:18-21  

Wednesday: Eph 6:1-9/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 13cd-14/Lk 

13:22-30 

Thursday: Eph 6:10-20/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10/Lk 13:31-35  

Friday: Sts. Simon and Jude, Apostles, Eph 2:19-22/Ps 19:2-

3, 4-5/Lk 6:12-16  

Saturday: Phil 1:18b-26/Ps 42:2, 3, 5cdef/Lk 14:1, 7-11  

Next Sunday:  31st Sunday in Ordinary Time; Priesthood 

Sunday, Wis 11:22—12:2/Ps 145:1-2, 8-9, 10-11, 13, 14/2 

Thes 1:11—2:2/Lk 19:1-10  
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